Lifesharing State Subcommittee Meeting Minutes - 6/21/12
 (Regional agenda items will be highlighted in yellow)
1.  Title 55 Draft Regulations indicated some major changes in reference to substitute care.  Substitute Care can remain as is.  We are not aware who will monitor the regulations.  
2. Some of the Questions being submitted to ODP with regards to the interpretation of the new regulations:                                                                                                 Who will be monitoring the regulations?  What do they mean by backup plan related to service Lifesharing Service? Who will provide the service if the current provider cannot?    Do we now have to verify Lifesharing provider’s social security numbers?  Moving expenses--what is the process for approval?  The DOM Care was removed from the Room and Board regulations; everything remained the same.  Rent rebates will be subtracted from rates through the rate setting process.  How do you value room and board?  Do you ask provider to verify costs associated with Room and Board amount?  Giving the Rent Rebate back to the individuals is a violation of regulations.  Go to DWPSNAP programs for answers with regards to Lifesharing individuals’ eligibility for food stamps.  Are there any other questions that you wish to see submitted to ODP regarding the new regulations?
3. Congressman Murt has successfully submitted a bill through the house requiring insurance companies to pay for anesthesia for dental procedures for individuals. 

4. Vacancy rate is set at 97% by ODP (combined Therapeutic Leave, Medical Leave and vacancy).  It is hoped that under usage will balance out over usage.  How are provider agencies dealing with this issue?  There is a waiver provision in the regulations. 

5. Wage an hour appending changes- no updated information received or changes.  If the Lifesharing provider pays the substitute care worker, you do not have to pay minimum wage.   

6. Shared Living Symposium-  The Lifesharing State Subcommittee, PAR, and ODP are preparing to hold a Shared Living Symposium on August 10, 2012 from 10am to 3pm at Patten in Harrisburg.  There will be no cost associated with the meeting.  Registration will be through PAR.  Lunch will not be provided.  The talking points are:  ODP put aside 50 slots for Lifesharing in the budget.  What is the best way to distribute these slots?  The use of an assessment to determine rates based on an individual’s level of need.  A number of states already utilize such a process.   How do we get providers to downsize their community homes and what incentives can be given to providers who close some of their community homes?   Obstacles for transitioning people who are in the Benjamin litigation.  Looking at other versions or models of Lifesharin and exploring other possibilities of living arrangements, i.e., individuals owning their own homes and the providers residing at the individuals’ homes.   
7. Conference updates:   Reinventing Quality Conference in Baltimore on August 5 thru the 7th.  Building Bridges Conference in Camp Hill in September. 

8. The Lifesharing DVD will be complete in October.

9. Excellence in Lifesharing Awards  -  Nominations are due by August 1st.  Send a picture if possible.  Information will be sent in a flyer via email.  Anyone can nominate.  Please pass the flyer on to other interested parties.  Representative Mert is looking to make a proclamation for October to be Lifesharing Awareness month.  We are hoping to hold the Awards ceremony at the capital as part of the proclamation.

10. CLS-  (Certification and Licensing System)-  Have agencies have direct experience with this process and, if so, what are the challenges?  Some information is already into the system.  It’s the provider’s responsibility to ensure all the homes are in the system.  If all information is not added, you are unable to proceed with using the system i.e. adding other sites.  The system is not easy to navigate or use.  There are phone conferences occurring.   Check the LMS web site for the exact dates. When you are done, you will not have a completed copy to look at.  Before hitting the continue button, you may want to print the current page by copying and pasting into a word document.   Don’t be afraid to call the Help Desk if you have a problem.  The Civil Rights application is different than the hard copy, i.e., exact dates are needed for contacts made to recruit minorities.   The LMS training does not cover the problems that are inherent in the system currently.  Licensing will have laptops in the field to place information into the system.  You will not have corrected during the inspection on the LII.    
11. Regional Report Outs- Northeast went through the agenda from the state meeting.  The regional picnic will be July 19th , 10am – 2pm at Promise Land State Park.

Western-  HCQUE  nurse presented on ADL’s.  Updates from the state meeting discussed.  Southeast- Picnic is being held July 20th at Mermaid Lake 9:30-to 3:30pm.  Central – Basic training requested on ODP 101 and understanding the wavier.  The AE’s are conducting the training.

Needing a placement for a 17- year- old male, some behaviors,

A group home, respite or Lifesharing placement is being considered.  Please contact arankin@stepbystepusa.com .  Cell phone is 412-779-5973.
Dana would like to interview individuals who are part of the Pennhurst lawsuit.   Interviews are limited to people who lived at Pennhurst.  Please contact Dana Olsen by phone at 717-979-6165 or email – dawaho@aol.com  for more information.  
Provider Qualification Process memo will be distributed.   Please read because it is changing. 
